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Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, Louise Smallidge.

Members Present:
Louise Smallidge, Chair

John Rheinberger, Vice Chair

Jim Levitt, Treasurer

Bob Rosenquist, Secretary

Diane Blake, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin



Rebecca Nestingen

Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers, NRCS
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

A revised Consent Agenda was distributed, adding the 2019 VBWD BMP Technical Services Agreement in the amount of $45,000. A motion to approve the agenda was made by John Rheinberger. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

A revised Consent Agenda was distributed. Items to approve this month are the 2019 SWWD Technical Services Agreement in the amount of $168,887; the 2019 MSCWMO Technical Services Agreement in the amount of $97,593; the 2019 VBWD BMP Technical Services Agreement in the amount of $45,000; the 2019 Scandia WCA Services Agreement in the amount of $2,835; and the 2019 Chisago SWCD Engineering and Design Services Agreement in the amount of $30,000. A motion to approve the revised Consent Agenda was made by John Rheinberger. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF october 10, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the October 10, 2018 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $941.07 payable to Peterson Brothers Roofing & Construction for roofing repairs; $1,156.50 payable to Custom Electrical Services, Inc. for electrical repairs; $27,014.99 payable to Tim Behrends for a BWSR CWF Soluble P! expense; $621.00 payable to Minnesota Department of Revenue for 3rd quarter sales tax; $529.12 payable to NCL for a WCD water monitoring expense; and $1,380.00 payable to Rebecca Oldenburg for tuition reimbursement. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by John Rheinberger. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Staff members have been reviewing career day opportunities, to gear up for 2019.
Budget and Finance – The committee met to review the 2017 year-end, 2018 projections and health insurance costs for 2019.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – The newsletter has been printed and should be mailed soon.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

County – Jay presented at the County Budget meeting yesterday. It went well.
NRCS – Michelle presented the reorganization map. They have not been provided any details on the 2019 program delivery schedule. There are currently two EQIP applications for Washington County. One for grazing and one for irrigation practices. She is currently working to complete CSP payments and end of year payments like cover crops and irrigation. Their office is now located in the City Hall in downtown Farmington.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The next MCD meeting is November 28th. The next Area IV meeting is November 16th.
Watersheds – Most of the Watershed Agreements will be on the December Consent Agenda.
MASWCD – The Annual Convention is December 9-11th. Please review the annual business meeting items included in the packet.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder
b. Presentation – None this Month
Old Business

a. Building Operations, IT and Vehicles – We have had our sprinkler system repaired.
b. 2019 Budget and Workload Planning – The county funding for 2019 will be the same as 2018.
c. 2018 Year-End – Jay and Shari will be meeting to look at 2018 projections.
d. 2017 Revised Audit – There were two adjustments made to the 2017 year-end, so we ended up with a positive $18,582. A motion to approve the revised audit was made by John Rheinberger. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
e. Grant Updates – 1W1P, AIS, Nitrogen Outreach, Weed Management, & MS4 Toolkit, etc – The 1W1P Planning Committee will be meeting on December 3rd.  They are continuing to prioritize issues and strategies. There will be a meeting with the County in the next week to discuss the 2019 AIS Program. Jessica Collin-Pilarski will likely be the new contact person at the County. The MS4 Toolkit is ramping up right now. We are also working with the County on their Natural Resource Management Framework, which is an enhancement of their Land and Water Legacy Program to not only identify properties for protection, but also for restoration.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2018 Election Results – Jim Levitt won re-election, and Tim Behrends was elected to replace Louise Smallidge.
b. 2019 Health Insurance – Jay met with the Budget Committee to discuss the health insurance options presented to us from Bearance. Under the small group plan, we can offer two options to staff. To renew the current plans, it would be a 7-9% increase. John Rheinberger made a motion to approve renewing the current plans. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
c. Lower St. Croix Conservation Planner Agreement with Chisago SWCD – The Chisago SWCD has been working with the NRCS and BWSR to hire a new Conservation Planner that would be working in the Lower St. Croix Basin. That person has been hired, and Chisago SWCD wanted to formalize that relationship, stating that we will be working with them to implement practices within the Basin. John Rheinberger made a motion to approve entering into the Agreement. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
d. Monitoring Plan for Buffer Compliance Tracking – Soil and Water Conservation Districts (SWCDs) are required to provide reporting to the Board of Water and Soil Resources (BWSR) to ensure they are tracking progress toward Buffer Law compliance. Part of reporting compliance includes ongoing local compliance tracking of all parcels subject to the Buffer Law, at least once every 3 years, through a local monitoring plan adopted by the SWCD. The local monitoring plan should be displayed on the SWCD website. The WCD has developed a monitoring plan for buffer compliance tracking. The monitoring plan is based on BWSR’s Buffer Compliance Tracking template/ guidance document, as well as discussion with neighboring SWCDs. The monitoring plan will be posted to the WCD website upon adoption by the WCD Board. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve the monitoring plan for buffer compliance tracking. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
e. IT Planning and Purchase Request – Matt and Gary (PCForce) have been strategizing about IT improvements that will be needed in the coming years. In 2020, we will probably need to purchase a new server. In 2019, we will likely need to purchase some new PC’s. For this year, we will need to purchase a Sonic Wall antivirus/malware device. The recommended action is to replace the current system with the TZ400 with three years of support for $1,305. We also need to purchase a workstation replacement for the BCWD Program Assistant, and upgrades to three current machines. The cost is not to exceed $900, but will likely be under by $100-$300. Jim Levitt made a motion to approve both purchases. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried.
f. FY16 CWF Soluble P! Encumbrance Amendment - Ecklund – The WCD Staff requests the amendment of the encumbrance of $12,565.25 under the FY2016 BWSR Soluble P! for installation of a grade stabilization project at 16090 Pilar Rd, Scandia, MN to the encumbrance of $15,781.00 under FY2017 MPCA 319 St. Croix. The proposed project would stabilize a gully formed by the collapse of a culvert from the historic road. The gully will be stabilized with a grade stabilization structure and the culvert replaced to improve the drainage. The total drainage area is 80 acres and the project would remove an estimated 5.0 lbs. of phosphorus per year. The total estimated cost for this project has increased to $20,000 in materials and installation cost. The MPCA 319 grant would cover up to 75% of remaining funds. The remainder would be requested in match from the CMSCWD and the landowner. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve an amendment of the encumbrance of up to $12,565.25 FY2016 BWSR CWF Soluble P! to $15,781 under FY2017 MPCA 319 St. Croix. The district technical representative (Bryan Pynn) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
g. FY16 Capacity Cost-Share Final Payment Request – People’s Church – In 2016, WCD allocated a portion of the capacity funding to a cost share grant for the conversion of turf and ag lands to prairie with the goal of restoring natural hydrology. The WCD Staff requested the encumbrance of up to $3,900 for conversion of 1.5 acres of turf to prairie at the People’s Church property in Bayport, MN. The total estimated cost for this project is $5,200 in materials and installation cost. The capacity cost share would cover up to 75% of total project costs. The remainder would be requested in match from the MSCWMO and the landowner. In July, Paul Spilseth (4283 McDonald Dr. N, Stilwater, MN 55082), requested a partial payment of $1,960.41 of project costs and $1,120 of in-kind match. WCD staff requests a final payment of $1,939.59. A motion was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Jim Levitt, to approve a final payment of $1,939.59 for FY 2016 BWSR Capacity cost share, Contract 16-05 BWSR. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
h. FY16 SCRA Native Perennial Final Payment Request – Keller – In 2016, WCD received a grant from the St. Croix River Association to convert agricultural lands and managed turf areas to prairie to reduce phosphorus loading to the St. Croix River. The WCD Staff requested the encumbrance of up to $7,500 for conversion of 1.75 acres of turf to prairie at the Paul Keller residence, 12890 St. Croix Trail N in May Township. This property drains to the St. Croix River, about .5 miles downstream. The total cost for this project is $8,865 in materials and installation cost. The SCRA grant covers up to 75% of total project costs which is $6,648.75. The remainder is requested in match from the CMSCWD and the landowner. This conversion reduces phosphorus loading by 0.5 lb. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve a final payment of $6,648.75 for FY2016 SCRA Native Perennial Establishment for Water Quality, Contract 16-04 SCRA. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
i. FY16 CWMA Final Payment Request – Perkins – In March of 2017, the WCD Staff encumbered up to $500.00 for invasive species removal at the residence of Perkins and Harstad at 4042 River Road S. Afton & 4102 River Road S. Afton. This project sprayed herbicide in an area with Japanese Knotweed (Polygonum cuspidatum) on their St. Croix River shoreline property. The CWMA vegetation management project was completed and eligible costs have totaled $750.00. The CWMA grant would pay up to 75% of project cost up to $500.00. The remaining 25% would be provided by the landowner through contributing In-Kind staff time, supplies or requesting assistance from the Valley Branch Watershed District. Receipts were submitted in 2017 for partial payment $281.25 and has been reimbursed. The second half of the project was complete in 2018 and now requesting final payment of $218.75. Landowner has paid $250.00 for in-kind contribution. A final payment is requested for $218.75. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve a final payment of $218.75 for State cost-share contract 16-01 CWF_CWMA. The district technical representative (Tara Kline) has performed a site inspection, and reviewed project invoices. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
j. City of Oakdale Right of Entry Agreement – The City of Oakdale is requesting access through our property to the pond behind our building to clean out the cattails. The Right-of-Entry Agreement does not prohibit any damage claims. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve the Right-of-Entry Agreement with the City of Oakdale. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
k. Holiday Open House Planning – John Rheinberger made a motion to approve up to $2,000 for expenses for the holiday open house. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Jim Levitt moved to adjourn the public meeting. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 2:48 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is December 12, 2018 at 2:00p.m. The Holiday Open House will be held from 11:00a.m. – 1:00p.m.
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